MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 11TH MARCH 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn





Simon Cross





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders





Liz Rudd – District Councillor

APOLOGIES


Tib Axon





Adrian Cullinane





Neil Child

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2004/135 – S. Beagrie and Miss S. Weeks – 2 Terrace Cottages, Binnegar Cottage

      Two Storey Rear Extension.

      Attached cottage has similar extension and Parish Council have no objections.

2. 6/2002/027 – DCC re Binnegar Quarry - Review and Enhancement of Quarry and the                       Development of Binnegar Environmental Park.  Land North and South of Puddletown Road.

Council viewed amended drawings of Quarry and the outline of future workings together with revised Ecology report. There were no comments on the latter. Comments on the former were noted as follows:-

(a) The new drawings detailing different coloured areas to be worked had changed. The area South of the Puddletown Road was left in white and Councillors felt this should be coloured yellow to denote that this white area should be returned to heathland.  At present it was an uneven area with heaps and bumps.

(b) In the North Puddletown Area Councillors noticed the eastern extremity of this area had been extended.  Originally a significant area was designated to have been for woodland planting as screening. We need to know if this has now changed.  
Council to query both points with Tony Jefferies.

3. 6/2004/105  -  Krystle Health for Binnegar Hall.  -  Alterations and extensions to form new residential accommodation, new sports and admin buildings; associated works including barn, stabling and parking.

New drawings had been submitted.  After much discussion it was still felt the proposed new buildings were incongruous and much more could be done to keep new buildings more aesthetically in line with Binnegar Hall and Purbeck Court.

Although the extension to the Hall was now considered acceptable, the main observations of the Parish Council remain the same as before:
· The barn and stabling are in keeping with the surroundings and the bungalows for those with severe challenging behaviour are considered acceptable.

· The sports/recreational, two accommodation and administrative buildings are totally out of keeping and two Councillors individually said the new buildings would be more suited to Centre Parks.  

· Council also considered the fact that the new buildings would be screened by trees was not a valid point.  
· Council were finally of the opinion that if the new buildings were built in the style of those at Purbeck Court or the previous submission for the swimming pool there would be no objections. It has not been suggested that the architect replicate Binnegar Hall.
Liz Rudd would support our views at the planning meeting on 25th March.

4. Appeal by C.J. Barnes – Site at Holme Lane. – Erect building to form shower/toilet block to serve camp site. Ref. Planning Application 6/2002/488.

Letter received from PDC re Appeal lodged with Planning Inspectorate against refusal of planning permission in respect of erection of shower/toilet.  Informal hearing to be held at PDC, time and date to be advised.  Chairman asked the Clerk to obtain copy of Planning Inspectorate leaflet from PDC.  This appeal is to be held in conjunction with Appeal Ref. 6/2002/488 (use of land as campsite).  Hearing scheduled for 5th May.  Council asked the Clerk to write a letter, with 3 copies as specified, to Planning Inspectorate re-iterating our points in letter of 11th August 2003.  Letter to be in their hands by 30th March.  In addition to those points raised in this letter the Vice Chairman suggested we add traffic safety issues for Holme Lane which were raised by the Inspectorate in the Bournemouth Canine Appeal as follows:-

(a) Holme Lane is narrow and at places difficult for two vehicles to pass.  Signage indicates vehicles more than 6 feet 6 inches are prohibited.

(b) Holme Lane is unsuitable for increased levels of traffic, e.g. caravans, because of its narrow width and poor alignment in places.

Also it could be mentioned that last year the Parish Council received a petition with 32 signatures out of 40 households within a two mile radius of this site opposing the two applications for campsite and service block.

As this applicant has now lodged appeals over a period of some 15 years, the Parish Council questions how many times can one person appeal. 

Mr Barnes has continually flaunted the law over this period and has not adhered to conditions set down by District Council.

Finally the Planning Inspectorate would be asked to be robust in adopting the views of our Council and those of District Council.

………………………………..                                        ……………………….

Chairman
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